
Village Hall update to November 19  th   2024  

Yoga classes continue, Tuesday and Thursday.
Bell ringing Friday pm continues.
Ionian service first Tuesday afternoon in month continues.
Afternoon teas second Wednesday in month.
July 3rd 2024 Wimbledon strawberry tea raised £123.70 to be used for material to make tablecloths 
for VH tables, the first 8 of these have been completed, one extra large one and one circular one still 
to be completed.
Donations from afternoon teas banked.
Special Xmas afternoon tea 11th December, mince pies, mulled wine, cheese & biscuits, etc.
COWS (Companions of the Wolds) events most months.
Age UK talk booked for 20th November 2024.
Autism talk booked for 5th December 2024.
Various PC and committee meetings held.
Dehumidifier still being used and removing smaller amounts of moisture from hall.
Various artwork displays continue.
H&S checks continue on weekly/monthly basis and recorded as required.
In addition to usual cleans VHMC organised and held a more thorough clean.
Lincolnshire Wolds National Landscape meeting. This year other National Landscape personnel met 
in Lincolnshire and a group was shown round our park and hall. Possible opportunity for future 
events by LWNL. 

Lincolnshire Wolds are taking part in an Arts Council initiative called Nature Calling, a £2 million 
project across all National Landscapes across England. They would be interesting in using the hall, 
car park and field for some of their events, see pdf attached.

WLDC election booked for 1st May 2025, county and mayoral elections.
Shutters – monitoring signs of cracking possibly due to high moisture levels. Supplier contacted.
Concreted foot of ramp and built step to gravel at side of VH.
Salt bin bought for foot of VH ramp in case of severe weather in winter.
Slope to VH salted morning of 19th November 2024 
Car park opening times – no response from anyone to the request in the November newsletter. 
Currently working with Community Park Management Committee to resolve opening times, etc.


